From: Shawn Porter

To: Water Draft Permit Comments
Subject: Re: Permit 3540-WR-7 comment
Date: Wednesday, April 06, 2016 8:26:15 PM

Re Permit 3540-WR-7

As a life long resident on Arkansas, with 25 years spent living in
Newton County along the Little Buffalo River and Hurricane Creek, | am
strongly against the proposal for large volumes of swine waste to be
spread over the designated fields.

The runoff from this volume of waste would certainly end up in the
Little Buffalo and Hurricane Creek.. then would flow into the Buffalo
National River and Big Piney. The quality of water in these streams
should not be subject to this impairment, and the majority of residents
living either downhill or downstream are opposed to the granting of this
permit.

For good reason. Because ADEQ cannot guarantee residents that their
swimming holes, fishing places, drinking wells and springs will not have
runoff from these fields.

This is the worst idea since the General Permit was originally issued to
C&H. Please do not grant this permit modification. The Little Buffalo
river and Hurricane Creek are irreplaceable.

Sincerely,

Shawn Porter

HC 72 Box 69
Parthenon, AR 72666
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